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October 4, 2021 
 
Kimball Rasmussen, President and CEO 
Deseret Generation and Transmission Cooperative 
10714 South Jordan Gateway, Suite 300 
South Jordan, UT  84095 
 
Re: Deseret Generation & Transmission Cooperative’s Wildland Fire Protection Plan 
 Docket No. 21-506-01 
 
Dear Mr. Rasmussen: 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Deseret Generation & Transmission 
Cooperative’s (“Deseret”) July 19, 2021 filing of its Wildland Fire Protection Plan 2021 Annual 
Update (“Update”). The Update revises the Wildland Fire Protection Plan (“Plan”) that Desert 
originally filed on July 21, 2020 pursuant to Utah Code Title 54, Chapter 24, Wildland Fire 
Planning and Cost Recovery Act (“Act”). The PSC also reviewed the August 12, 2021 and 
September 24, 2021 comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU). 
 
 DPU comments that the Update includes clarifying language and updated vegetation 
management procedures, and does not include any substantive changes. DPU further commented 
that the Update does not constitute an annual compliance filing under Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-
203(4), but does comply with the Act’s requirements for a wildland fire protection plan. 
Accordingly, DPU recommends that the PSC acknowledge the Update.  
 
 Based on the PSC’s review of the Update and DPU’s comments and recommendations, 
the PSC acknowledges the Update as complying with the Act’s requirements for a Wildland Fire 
Protection Plan. Pursuant to Utah Code Ann. § 54-24-203(5), the Update is available for public 
inspection at the PSC. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#320585 


